
Attention Voters Residents and Taxpayers 
 
As we begin this new decade exciting things are happening at the Town Clerk & Tax Collector’s 
Office. 
 
First and foremost, I would like to introduce Rachel Carmen.  Rachel is the new Deputy Town 
Clerk & Tax Collector.  Although she has been on board for only a few days she is doing great 
and will be a huge asset to this Office.  If you are in Town Hall stop by and introduce yourself to 
Rachel. 
 
The year 2020 will be very busy for us with four scheduled elections.   
 

• Our first election of the year will be held on February 11, 2020.  This is New 
Hampshire’s 100th Anniversary of being the first in the nation Presidential Primary.   

• The next election will be our Town & School Election to be held on March 10, 2020.  In 
preparing to vote in these elections try to attend deliberative sessions the Schools to be 
held on Monday, February 3rd and the Town’s to be held on Tuesday, February 4th. 

• The third election will be held on September 8th and this is the State Primary. 
• The last election of the year will be the State General/Presidential Election to be held on 

November 3rd. 
 
I would like to make everyone aware that the Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s Office will be closed 
on each election day and the next day, Wednesday, to enable us to enter the history and results of 
each election.  It is imperative that we enter everything with the utmost care.   
 
The year 2020 isn’t just for elections.  We will be converting to new software in early February 
for our Town Clerk program and mid-May for Tax Collection.  We ask for your patience as we 
grasp this learning curve. 
 
With all the above we would like to inform you we are going to be closed a few days or partial 
days in order to get the training needed for these important events.  We will keep you updated 
with these necessary closures 

 


